# <u>Index</u>

# Upper Darby Township Council Meeting

# October 1<sup>st</sup>, 2014

Call of the meeting	248
Roll call	248
Public Forum	248
Mayor Micozzie	248
Announcement of the Fire Prevention Parade on October 5, 2014	248
Announcement of $1^{st}$ anniversary open house for the Senior Center at Pilgrim Gardens Shopping Center	249
Proclamation for Fire Prevention Week (October 5-11, 2014)	249, 250
Deputy Chief McAfee announced that the Upper Darby Township Fire Department received the Gold Standard in training from the Fire Commissioner's office	250
Mayor Micozzie read the 2015 Preliminary Budget Message	250-252
Adjournment	252

A regular meeting of Upper Darby Township Council was held on Wednesday evening, October 1<sup>st</sup>, 2014 at 7:30 p.m. in the Council Meeting Room #202 of the Municipal Building, 100 Garrett Road, Upper Darby, Pennsylvania.

The meeting was called to order by Council President Donald P. Bonnett with the Pledge of Allegiance to the flag of the United States of America.

### Roll Call

Donald P. Bonnett, Thomas P. Wagner, John Rankin, Ed Monaghan, Jacob A. Bierling Jr., Mary Ann Crawford, Marah Manners, James Santora, Sekela Coles, Robert Gwin, Barbarann Keffer

### Present at the Meeting

Thomas N. Micozzie, Mayor Thomas J. Judge Jr., Chief Administrative Officer Kelly Sullivan, Esq., Solicitor Richard G. Nolan, Chief Municipal Clerk

## **Public Forum**

Mr. Bonnett: This is the time set aside for the public to speak. When you hear your name come forward to the podium, and state your name and address for the records. Comments are limited to five minutes.

Alfred Achtert Jr., 7228 Radbourne Road Re-apportionment

His comments are filed on tape.

Mr. Rankin: That concludes the speakers for this evening.

Mr. Bonnett: Ladies and gentlemen, this is time set aside for our Mayor, the Honorable Thomas N. Micozzie.

#### Mayor Thomas N. Micozzie

Mayor Micozzie announced that on October 5, 2014, the Upper Darby Fire Department would be having its annual Fire Prevention Parade to kick off Fire Prevention Week.

Mayor Micozzie announced that the Senior Center located at the Pilgrim Gardens Shopping Center will be having their 1<sup>st</sup> anniversary open house on October 9, 2014 from 12 PM to 2PM at 1074 Pontiac Road, Drexel Hill.

Mayor Micozzie issued a proclamation for Fire Prevention Week.

#### **PROCLAMATION**

Public safety is a top priority in Upper Darby Township. Safety from fire is important both to citizens and local firefighters, who put their lives on the line with every response to fire. Residents of Upper Darby Township must take action to prevent fires and to protect themselves if fire strikes. Awareness of simple safety practices can help lower our local fire death and injury rate. Working smoking alarms on every level and a home fire escape plan along with regular drills are essential for every household in our community.

Upper Darby Township is joining the NFPA (National Fire Preventions Association) in teaching lifesaving messages in conjunction with Fire Prevention Week; and the 2014 theme, "Working Smoke Alarms Save Lives, Test Yours Every Month" is an important reminder for all citizens.

Fire Prevention Week commemorates the Great Chicago Fire of 1871; which killed more than 250 persons, left 100,000 homeless and destroyed more than 17,000 buildings. Also the devastating effects from the attacks on September 11, 2001 had on the fire service and their ability to provide fire protection.

Therefore I, Thomas N. Micozzie, Mayor of the Upper Darby Township, along with Township Council proclaim the week of October 5<sup>th</sup> through October 11<sup>th</sup>, 2014, as,

# FIRE PREVENTION WEEK

# "WORKING SMOKE ALARMS SAVE LIVES, TEST YOURS EVERY MONTH"

in Upper Darby Township. We call upon the people of this township to participate in fire prevention activities at home, work, and school. I urge all residents to heed the advice to install smoke alarms and plan and practice fire drills.

Thomas N. Micozzie, Mayor

Thomas N. Micozzie, Mayor Upper Darby Township Delaware County, Pennsylvania

Mayor Micozzie introduced Deputy Fire Chief Gary McAfee.

Chief McAfee announced that the Upper Darby Fire Department received the Gold Standard in training from the State Fire Commissioner's Office. He thanked the Mayor and Administration for their support.

Mayor Micozzie read the 2015 Preliminary Budget Message.

## 2015 Preliminary Budget Message

The 2015 preliminary budget projects salary increases in the Police, Fire and Transport Workers Union Collective Bargaining Agreements. In addition, the preliminary budget sees increases in workers' compensation, health care and pensions. Again this year we saw a small decrease in electrical expenses mainly as a result of installation of LED fixtures and conservation measures. The Township's essential public safety service accounts for approximately 52% of the proposed budget and 63% of the increase. The Township continues to provide support to its five volunteer fire companies and Sellers Memorial's three library branches. The police and fire overtime budgets continue to burden the Township expenditures. While much of these overtime expenses

are caused by the number of public safety employees status as IOD (injured on duty), the Township is making every attempt to help the employees safely return to work as quickly as possible. Recently you may have read in the local papers that other communities are experiencing considerable overtime expenses in their public safety budget. A fair amount of the overtime in the Upper Darby Township Police Department is driven by the demand on officers' time to solve high profile crimes. In the Fire Department the IOD, as well as minimum manning for safety, is equally a cost driver. I am proud of the work that our police and fire staff perform every day; I am particularly pleased with the police resolution rate on major crimes and the suppression of the fire threat in Upper Darby Township. The flip side of this success is the expenses incurred in expeditiously bringing criminals to justice without financial support from the Pennsylvania State Police which other smaller Municipal Police Departments receive.

I am currently seeking input to request financial support to municipalities in the inner ring suburbs which have a full time police force to be compensated on a census basis. This funding would be equal to the Pennsylvania State Police coverage to municipalities throughout the State.

We continue to see businesses reinvest in our community. The 69<sup>th</sup> Street business corridor has welcomed three new anchor stores on the street. Burlington Coat Factory, Ross Dress for Less and H & M retail store have located just a few steps away from the busy 69<sup>th</sup> Street Transportation Center. SEPTA is in the planning stage of improvements to the parking lot adjacent to the terminal and is currently upgrading their facilities at the trolley depot west of the terminal. While the details are still being developed, it is good to see their commitment to the area. The intersection of Baltimore Avenue and Union Avenue saw the opening of a Goodwill Industry Store and Job Training Center, with McDonalds and Advanced Auto preparing to start construction soon. On a side note the Township received the Goodwill of Delaware and Delaware County "2013 Community Partner of the year" award, for the economic development and planning work done in cooperation with this Goodwill development. Ross Dress for Less will cut the ribbon on another store in Upper Darby later this month in the Pilgrim Gardens area. The Upper Darby community is pleased to welcome them to the shopping center on Township Line Road. While earmarked for a late 2015 opening WAWA continues to move forward with their plans to open a super store at the corner of Park Avenue and West Chester Pike.

In keeping with a promise made when I first become Mayor, I continue to hold Town Hall meetings. This fall I have limited these meetings to two. I did this so as not to conflict with the work of the Comprehensive Planning Committee. This committee, together with Delta Development Group, recently hosted seven open houses for residents and two meetings for businesses. I thank the residents and business owners that took the time to come out to discuss and share their vision for Upper Darby's future. The theme of the meetings is "Imagine Upper Darby." I encourage everyone to visit the web site <a href="www.imagineupperdarby.com">www.imagineupperdarby.com</a> and take the survey. The Comprehensive Planning Committee over the next year will take information gathered from the residents and business owners and shape this information into a future roadmap for Upper Darby.

I believe good things are happening in Upper Darby and feel this is a great place to live and raise a family. As I travel our community and visit the little league events, football rivalries, basketball games, the ever growing soccer community, and just this past week the Punjab Sport Club's 5<sup>th</sup> annual National Tournament, I hear positive comments about the school system and the quality of life in Upper Darby. I am proud to be the first community to officially recognize the United Nations' Mother Language Day and support the work of the Township's Multi-cultural Committee.

The proposed budget calls for no cuts in municipal services. Be assured that my administration continues to work hard to control expenses. Based on the total Township budget funding requirements, the real estate tax will increase \$.99 for every \$ 1,000 of property assessment.

It is my honor to work on behalf of the 83,000 residents of the Upper Darby community and to constantly work for the betterment of all and to remind everyone of the many good attributes our community offers. Upper Darby Township is a safe, vibrant, urban community made up of many different cultures and experiences. Let's embrace the past and imagine the future.

Thomas N. Micozzie Mayor October 1, 2014

Mayor Micozzie: Right after this, if Council and the public would stay we have a presentation of our Budget Expenditures that Tom Judge will be showing on screen.

Mr. Bonnett: Thank you Mayor. As a reminder to the community, as we move through the budget process, there will be two public hearings scheduled. At this time, there are no Committee Reports. Madam Solicitor, any business for the Council this evening?

Madam Solicitor: No business for the Council, thank you.

Mr. Judge: Mr. Bonnett, I believe that Councilman Wagner wants to announce the dates for the hearings.

Mr. Wagner: We haven't set the final dates yet but we are looking at November 5<sup>th</sup> and November 12, 2014.

Mr. Bonnett: These are the dates for the public hearings for the Budget and they will be advertised.

#### Adjournment

Mr. Bonnett: A motion would be in order for adjournment.

Mr. Bierling: So moved.

Mr. Rankin: Seconded.

Mr. Bonnett: Moved and duly seconded. All those in favor signify by saying aye. Opposed?

The ayes have it. This meeting stands adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Richard G. Nolan Chief Municipal Clerk

RGN/akc